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1. Executive Summary 
 
1.1 West London CCG is currently in the process of developing its Contracting 

Intentions for 2015/16, which will be issued to providers in October 2014. 
Attached is an overview of the approach being taken by the CCG in developing 
these intentions. 

 
2. Key Matters for the Board’s Consideration 
 
2.1  The Health and Wellbeing Board is requested to review and comment on the 

attached overview of the West London CCG Contracting Intentions for 2015/16.  
 
3. Background 
 
3.1 The CCGs are currently developing their commissioning plans for 2015/16. This 

year, two documents will be produced:  
 

• A document known as Contracting Intentions, for which the specific audience 
is provider organisations. This will be circulated to providers in early October 
2014. 

• A public and stakeholder facing document, which will be made available by 
December 2014. 

 



 
3.2 The 2015/16 Contracting Intentions will have two main angles: 
 

• The delivery of the key NWL strategic priorities, including patient 
empowerment, primary care transformation, Whole Systems Integration and 
service reconfiguration. 

• Responding to local issues, gaps and priorities. 
 
3.3 At present, the CCG is using the attached slide pack as an overview of the key 

strategic themes and the local priorities within them. In September, the 
Contracting Intentions will be drafted and signed off by the Governing Body, prior 
to circulation to providers in early October.  

 
4. Legal Implications 

4.1 N/A 
 
5. Financial Implications 

5.1 N/A 
 
 

If you have any queries about this Report or wish t o inspect any of the 
Background Papers  please contact:   

Katie Beach at katie.beach@inwl.nhs.uk   

 
APPENDICES: 
 
Appendix1:  An overview of the West London CCG’s approach to developing its   
  2015/16 Contracting Intentions is attached.  
 
 


